
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
September 21, 2020 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m., 
Monday September 21, 2020. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Todd 
Anderson, Tom Goskusky, Dave Wiesbrock, Robert Steele, Bob Folty, Heather 
Sherman, Mark Zimmer and Jessica Bonnell. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited.  

 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

 The minutes of August’s meeting were presented and approved. A 
motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

 Water bills just went out. 
 La Salle County board minutes are available to board members who 

request them. 
 A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Todd Anderson to 

accept a bid from Jeremy Hillyer to replace the Village Clerk’s door 
in the amount of $1450. 
 

Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

 Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Todd Anderson and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock.   

 

  Police Report - Dave Woolford    
 Monthly Report – 3 speeding citations, 1 uninsured vehicle 

citations and 2 illegal disobeying stop sign citations.  

 Mitch Urban paid the fine for his violation and installed a new fence. 
 

Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report - Marc Lemrise  

 A big Thank You to TVFD for monitoring the burning of the brush 
pile. 

 Sludge was hauled to the landfill. 
 Lots of utility locates. 
 A motion was made by Bob Folty and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to 

accept a new village employee, Bob Tsikretsis. His first day will be 
October 5th. 
 

  



 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

 Contractors will be starting work on paving several roads in town 
this week. 

 The La Salle County engineer has finally agreed to let the village 
install a sidewalk on the south side of Ray Richardson Road. A plan 
has been composed by the Village Engineer, Jack Kusek. It will now 
be submitted to La Salle County for finalization.  

 It will cost $4800 to clean the water tower before painting is done. 
Being so late in the year the board has decided to wait until spring 
to clean and paint the water tower. 

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

 A motion to pass Ordinance #636 Appropriations was made by Mark 
Zimmer and 2nd by Bob Folty. A copy of the ordinance is available at 
the village hall. 

 A motion to pass Ordinance #637 The Termination of TIF 1 was 
made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark Zimmer. A copy of the 
ordinance is available at the village hall.  

  
 Trustee Comments/Complaints 

 Someone may be interested in leasing the old nursery property from 
the village???? 

 The board took a ride around town and has found many residences 
to be violating ordinances. Officer Woolford will be taking a look at 
these residences. 

 
A motion was made by Bob Folty and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to adjourn 
meeting at 9:30 p.m. 

  
 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 


